
Staff change at Way of the World Hal McKenzie replaces Young Tyang Chang 
 
Hal McKenzie 
October 17, 1972 
 

On October 17th, 1972, our Leader appointed Hal McKenzie as Editor-in-Chief of Way of the World, 

taking the place of Mr. Young Tyang Chang. Mr. Chang will become advising editor of Way of the 

World, and remain Chief Editor of the "Weekly Religion" and Manager of "Grass and Star," a poetry 

magazine. 

 

Other changes are: Miss Lynne Doerfler [Kim] will be Editor, and Mr. Han Joo Cha will become 

Advising Editor. 

 

The change reflects a basic shift in the operation of Way of the World. 

 

Formerly the magazine was Korean-run with Western members advising; now it will be Western-run with 

Korean members advising. This change, initiated by our Leader, is in line with Way of the World's role as 

a publication designed mainly for Western Family. 

 

All Family members and correspondents should now send their articles, letters. etc. for Way of the World 

to: 

 

Hal McKenzie, Editor-in-Chief 

Way of the World 

P.O. Box 563 Kwangwhamoon 

Seoul, Korea 

 

Further details and instructions concerning the new shift in policy will soon be sent personally to all Way 

of the World correspondents. 

 

 

 


